Huntingdon Borough Public Safety Committee Meeting Minutes

The Huntingdon Borough Public Safety Committee meeting was held in the Borough Conference Room, 530 Washington Street, Huntingdon, PA, on Tuesday, May 6, 2025.
The guest present were Jennifer Clark, Kay Rossman, Joseph Thompson, Tim Furlong, Kathe Kozak, Elizabeth Brenneman, Lashae Allison and Mackenzie Kuncher.
The members present were President James Bair, Vice-President David Fortson, Councilwoman DeeDee Brown, Councilman Terry Green, Councilman Robert Jackson, Councilman David Wessels, Mayor Thomas Yoder, Chief Charles Streightiff, Code Enforcement Officer James Morris, and Borough Manager Chris Stevens.
Chairwoman DeeDee Brown called the Public Safety Committee meeting to order at 4:20 PM.
Chairwoman DeeDee Brown recognized the guest present and asked for their comments.
Kay Rossman said she was there to talk about the parking in the highlands.
Chief Streightiff addressed the HOA rules and that they are now expired.
Councilman David Wessels  mentioned about taking over the islands and areas.
Borough Manager Chris Stevens said he is against all of this.
There was a lot of discussion on this issue.
Chairwoman DeeDee Brown suggested placing no parking signs.
Kathe Kozak was there to talk about the bird flu and having chickens.
Mackenzie Kuncher addressed Kathe Kozak’s remarks and told her to look at the new ordinance and talked on other town’s ordinances.
Kathe Kozak replied that State College is very strict and complained about the snakes and rodents.
Chairwoman DeeDee Brown called on the Code Enforcement Officer’s report.
James Morris went over his report with the committee.
James Morris said the HRFR needs a parking lot adjustment for the parking lot beside the firehall.
There was a lot of discussion on sub dividing the Shetrom lot, planning and zoning hearing for the fire company.
Councilman David Wessels spoke on a revert clause and the fire company purchasing this lot.
James Morris updated the committee on the 17th Street project of Juniata College and said they are getting close to demo phase.
James Morris said the property at 602 Warm Springs, the owner has put windows in, and the siding has been ordered.
James Morris updated the committee on Amtrac not using flaggers.
James Morris said that 722 Warm Springs has received 2 citations for cats.
Councilman Robert Jackson asked about the Muddy Run Tavern.
James Morris said they are working on repairing the elevator.
Councilman David Wessels asked about the 1207 Washington Street property.
James Morris said that work is being done on it now.
Councilman Robert Jackson asked about the hospital being torn down.
It was mentioned that this will be discussed in Administrative.
Chairwoman DeeDee Brown called on the Chief of Police report.
Charles Streightiff then went over his report with the committee.
Charles Streightiff talked about the activity and calls being very high and especially drug calls.
Charles Streightiff said the May 11th through May 17th is National Police Week.
Charles Streightiff recognized Officer McBride on receiving an award on June 12th.
Charles Streightiff updated the committee on Officer Miller and said he will be off field training soon.
Charles Streightiff said that on June 17th, Officer Colledge will be sworn in.
Chairwoman DeeDee Brown talked about the police doing a very good job.
Chairwoman DeeDee Brown called on the mayor’s report.
Thomas Yoder said he had nothing to report on.
Chairwoman DeeDee Brown called on the Borough Manager’s report.
Chris Stevens said he had nothing to report.
Chairwoman DeeDee Brown called on the fire companies report.
Tim Furlong went over his report with the committee on calls, expenses, events, and upcoming events.
Tim Furlong said that fire company is buying a new pumper tanker, costing $700,000.
Tim Furlong said they are working on planning for the 2029 Convention.
Chairwoman DeeDee Brown called on old business.
There was nothing reported under old business.
Chairwoman DeeDee Brown called on new Business.
There was nothing reported under new business.
Executive Session was not called for.
After no further business, the Public Safety Committee meeting was adjourned at 5:03 PM.
Minutes were taken by Borough Manager Chris Stevens.
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